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270 North Filmore Road 
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Dear Mr. Gill: 

VIOLATION NOTICE 

The Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality Division, has become aware that 
Mastronardi Produce (Facility), located at 270 North Filmore Road, Coldwater, Michigan, has 
installed equipment and failed to submit proper notification. Specifically, the Facility is in 
violation of the requirements of the federal Clean Air Act as follows: 

Rule/Permit 
Process Description Condition Violated Comments 

Three hot water boilers 40 CFR 60, Subpart A and De Failure to notify of 
installation. 

Hot Water Boilers 

The three hot water boilers installed in December of 2014 are subject to the federal Standards 
of Performance for New Sources for Small Industrial-Commercial-Institutional Steam Generating 
Units. These standards are found in Title 40 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR), Part 60, 
Subpart A and De. 

Both §60. 7 & §60.48c require that the owner or operator of each affected facility shall submit 
notification of the date of construction, actual startup, and size of the unit. 

A Permit to Install was not needed. Rule 282(b)(i) exempts sweet natural gas burning 
equipment with a rated heat input capacity of not more than 50,000,000 Btu per hour. These 
units are rated at about 37,000,000 Btu per hour. 

Please initiate actions necessary to correct the cited violation and submit a written response to 
this Violation Notice by May 8, 2015. The written response should include: the proper 
notification forms(s). 

If the Facility believes the above observations or statements are inaccurate or do not constitute 
violations of the applicable legal requirements cited, please provide appropriate factual 
information to explain your position. 

7953 ADOBE ROAD • KALAMAZOO, MICHIGAN 49009~5025 
www.michigan.gov/deq • (269) 567-3500 



Mr. Christopher Gill 
Page2 
April 3, 2015 

Thank you for your attention to resolving the violation cited above. If you have any questions 
regarding the violation or the actions necessary to bring this Facility into compliance, please 
contact me at the telephone number listed below. 

DT:CF 

cc: Ms. Lynn Fiedler, DEQ 
Ms. Teresa Seidel, DEQ 
Mr. Thomas Hess, DEQ 
Ms. Mary Douglas, DEQ 

Sincerely, 

jjtt&:: t:ileh 
Dale Turton 
Senior Environmental Engineer 
Air Quality Division 
269-567-3554 


